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About The Octagon and  
the MG Owners Club 

The M.G. Owners Club, formed in 1957, is the Northern California 
Centre of the M.G. Car Club, formed in England in 1930. The Peninsula 
T Register was formed in 1973 and is now an informal sub-group of the 
MGOC. We receive a copy of the MGCC’s Safety Fast, available to 
members on loan from the Corresponding Secretary. The club is also 
associated with the North American MGB Register, the North American 
MGA Register, and the New England MG T Register. The Octagon, our 
newsletter, is published monthly by the MG Owners Club. Opinions 
expressed in The Octagon are not necessarily those of the MGOC, its 
members, or Board of Directors. 

DIRECTORY of MGOC OFFICERS for 2024 
President: Kirk Prentiss, kirkprentiss@gmail.com 
Vice President: Andy Preston, andypreston@att.net   
Treasurer: Marla Preston, marlapreston@hotmail.com 
Secretary: Mike Jacobsen, 415-333-9699, 

MikesMuseum@yahoo.com 

BOARD MEMBERS AT LARGE 
Member-at-Large: Mark McGothigan, 510-633-1981, 

markmc3us@yahoo.com  
Member-at-Large: John Hunt, huntsails@comcast.net 
Member-at-Large: George Steneberg, 510-525-9125, 

j2george@pacbell.net 

APPOINTEES 
Commercial Advertising: Rick Anguiano, 209-617-8492 

webmaster@mgocsf.org 
Corresponding Secretary: Mike Jacobsen, 415-333-9699, 

MikesMuseum@yahoo.com 
Archivist: Mike Jacobsen, 415-333-9699, 

MikesMuseum@yahoo.com 
Photographer: Rick Anguiano, 209-617-8492 

webmaster@mgocsf.org 
Registrar: Steve Kellogg, 408-355-4125, 

webmaster@mgocsf.org 
T Register Director: Jim Carlson, 408-224-3992, 

mgjim@comcast.net 
The Octagon Editor: Dan Shockey, 309-696-0803, 

magnut_dan@hotmail.com 
Webmaster: Steve Kellogg, 408-355-4125, 

webmaster@mgocsf.org 
Regalia: Andy Preston, 707-795-3480, andypreston@att.net 

CLUB ADVISOR PROGRAM 
Feel free to call these members, who have volunteered to help 
with purchase, repair, and restoration of various M.G. 
models, etc. 
MGB: Steve Lilves, 415-924-3173, slilves@sbcglobal.net 
MGB Early & Originality: Don Scott, 707-942-0546, 

Don@napanet.net 
MGB V8 Conversion: Tony Bates, 408-666-6174, 

avbates@yahoo.com 
MGC: Tom Doyle, 530-546-9924, wtdoyleii@gmail.com 
M.G. Midget: Christian Rowcliffe, 415-359-6319, 

Car@rowcliffe.com 
MGA Coupe: Andy Preston, andypreston@att.net   
MGA & Twin Cam: George Steneberg, 510-525-9125, 

j2george@pacbell.net 
Z-Magnette Saloon: Eric Baker, 510-531-7032 
mgpb36@yahoo.com 

T-types: George Steneberg, 510-525-9125,  
j2george@pacbell.net 
Pre-war Midgets-Magnas-Magnettes: George Steneberg, 
510-525-9125 
PA/PB Midget 1934-36: Eric Baker, 510-531-7032, 
mgpb36@yahoo.com 

COMMERCIAL ADVERTISING IN THE OCTAGON 
Direct all questions about advertising to Rick Anguiano at 
209-617-8492 or webmaster@mgocsf.org. 2024 rates are: 
monthly (yearly): full pg. $25 ($240), half page $18 ($175), 
third page $12 ($120), business card $8 ($75). 
All ads expire on Jan. 1st, and fees for a partial year will be 
pro-rated to that date. Deadline for ad materials is the 10th of 
the preceding month. The MGOC makes no claims as to the 
reputation or quality of work performed by businesses 
advertising in The Octagon. 
MAKING CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE OCTAGON 
Your stories, photos, tips, questions, and anything MGOC-
related are always welcome in The Octagon. Please make 
your contributions by the 15th of the month preceding the 
issue in which you want them to appear. Please email all 
contributions to magnut_dan@hotmail.com or send them to: 
Dan Shockey, 12632 Edith Dr., Garden Grove, CA 92841 
RECRUITING MEMBERS FOR THE MGOC 
Have you helped recruit any new members lately? The club 
roster is available from Steve Kellogg upon request. 

MGOCSF.ORG 
Upcoming events, MGOC history, photos, membership 
forms, The Octagon, and helpful links are posted on the Club 
Web site at http://mgocsf.org. 
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Tour of Fantasy Junction 
Saturday, April 13, 2024 
Vintage Car Showroom Tour 

Followed by Indian Lunch  

Time: 10:00 a.m. 

Where: Meet at Fantasy Junction at 1145 Park Avenue, Emeryville, CA 94608 

RSVP for No host Lunch: John Hunt: email at huntsails@comcast.net or call/text my cell at 
925-330-7849 

Tour: Special personal tour by Bruce Trenery, founder and owner of Fantasy Junction in Emeryville. 
Known around the world as a facility that continues to supply some of the world’s finest special 
interest cars to collectors and enthusiasts. Gain inside back stories of some of his most unique and 
interesting cars. Attending this tour is like going to a mini–Pebble Beach Concours.  

You don’t want to miss this event! 

https://www.fantasyjunction.com/ 

Please note: Showroom cars are always changing. Also we will need to rely on street parking at 
both stops.  

Lunch: No host group lunch at Khana Peena Indian Cuisine. A 
4½ star Indian restaurant with modest prices. Special 
arrangements have been made to order individual items and 
have individual bills.  

Reserve lunch with John Hunt to ensure group seating for us.  

https://khanapeenaoakland.net 

5316 College Ave #1417, Oakland, CA 94618 

Additional Questions:  

If you have any questions, please contact coordinator John 
Hunt at cell: 925-330-7849 or email at: huntsails@comcast.net 
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From the Editor  
Happy Spring, MG Lovers,                                            30 March 2024 

Well, I made it ‘there and back again.’ ‘Lord, I’m 500 miles away from 
home,’ on the St. Paddy’s Day Tour. I thought to beat the LA traffic by leaving 
at 5:30am. Will try 5am next time! The MGA ran great but the steering shake 
is not yet fixed. I found issues with the steering rack and addressed those. 
Will try new tie rod ends next. 

Also the new (eBay) speedometer screeched loudly to a halt. And the 
overdrive quit. Overall just a typical drive in an old MG! Andy helped me with 
it. We lowered the tire pressure which helped the vibration and the overdrive 
worked well on the way home. That meant I could run with I-5 traffic at only 
3500 rpm. 
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rachel@otraclassics.com

So I swapped the speedometer 
and got new ball joints. About time 
for a test drive. Andy had a great 
tip for the overdrive that is slow to 
shift out of overdrive. A shop 
manager recommended he try ATF 
(automatic transmission fluid) in it 
for a while to clean it out. ATF has 
dirt dissolvers. It worked for Andy. 

We have some good events 
coming up. Get them on your 
calendar. 
           Sports cars are for driving! 

               Dan   

by Brian Sonner of Placerville

mailto:rachel@otraclassics.com
mailto:rachel@otraclassics.com


Cartoon by Brian Sonner, Abingdon 
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Registration: $25 by June 1 - $30 at the gate 
Time: Opens 8:30am - Show starts at 10am 

Popular Vote Awards: 1:30pm 
Free entry and parking for spectators 

Registration: www.MGOCSF.org

Photo: Kirk Prentiss

The 30th Annual

MGs by the Bay 
Saturday, June 8     10am - 2pm
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Announcing the 30th Annual 

MGs by the Bay 
Saturday June 8, 2024 at 

Bon Air Greenbrae 
From US 101 exit at Sir Francis Drake Blvd. heading west. Bon Air 
Greenbrae is ½ mile on the left, opposite La Cuesta Drive, near the  

Wells Fargo Bank. 401 Sir Francis Drake Blvd, 94904 

All MGs are welcome, from daily drivers to complete restorations. Advance registration is $25 or $30 
on the day of the show. Additional cars registered to the same owner are $10 each. The deadline for 
advanced registration is June 1. 
Entry starts at 8:30AM and the show starts at 10, rain or shine, and awards are presented at 1:30PM. 
Popular vote judging is by the car owners, and awards for People’s Choice, Best Daily Driver, and 
individual classes will be presented. The class awards are determined by the number of cars registered. 

Return the form below with the entry fee, or fill it out and pay online at www.MGOCSF.org. One form is required for each car. 

–  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  � –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  � –  –  –  –  –  –  –  –  
Mail before June 1, 2024 to: Make checks payable to MGOC or use PayPal on our website 

MGs by the Bay For information call 
320 B Monterey Blvd. 415-333-9699 
San Francisco, CA  94131-3141 or visit www.MGOCSF.org 
Please print: 
Name:  ____________________________________  MG model:  _____________________  
Address:  __________________________________  MG body style:  Roadster  Coupe 
City:  _____________________________________   Saloon  Other:  __________  
State:  _______________  Zip code: ___________  Car color:  ______________________  
Email address:  ____________________________________________  Year:  ___________  
Daytime phone: (   )  ____________________  
Short description of your car:  ___________________________________________________  
 __________________________________________________________________________  
Has this car ever won First in Class at MGs by the Bay?   Yes 
Release: Neither I nor my heirs will hold the MG Owners Club or Bon Air Center liable for any loss, damage, or injury 

done to me, my party, or my vehicle, while engaged in this event or traveling to and from this event. 

Signature:  _____________________________________  Date:  ______________________  

Signature:  _____________________________________  Date:  ______________________  

# / $ 
Show Use Only 
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St. Paddy’s Day Tour 2024       Andy Preston 
Thank you to everyone who showed up for our St. Paddy’s Day Tour, many of whom 

came from all over the Bay Area. However no one to could match our 2 intrepid long 
distance travelers who both came from over 360 and 430 miles away.  Don Livingood drove 
down from Medford, Oregon in his 1956 MGA and Dan Shockey once again drove up from 
Garden Grove, Orange County, in his 1957 MGA Coupe. That’s a lot of driving in an MGA 
that’s over 67 years old. Wow, am I impressed. Way to go the Dan and Don! 

Once again the weather was wonderful, clear and sunny but very windy. I think the wind 
must have had an impact on traffic all over the Bay Area because it was terrible however all 
but one arrived before we left. (Tony and Joye Inzana came from Modesto and it took them 
4 hours!) 

We had a large turn out despite the traffic, and joining us for the drive we had 28 
members: Dan Shockey, George & Marcia, Bill Thomson & Jean Behse, Jeanne Haslam & 
Rena, Bob Bundy & Ralph, Don Livingood, Barbara Tapp, Lou Specker, Mike Jacobsen, Kirk, 
Amy & Lauren Prentiss, Ray & Kristy Davis, Don Herrick & Jeanie, Dean & Ray Hansen, Tony 
& Joye Inzana, Dan Roberts and Eric Baker and we a total count of 14 MGs and 4 moderns.  
It was nice to see some new members and I hope you enjoyed the drive. 

The drive was slightly longer than normal and we drove out along Lucas Valley Rd and 
then through San Geronimo, Las Galinas, and Samuel P. Taylor State Park. We passed 
through wonderful emerald green countryside and gorgeous redwood groves and past 
Nicasio reservoir which was overflowing. 

Our first stop was at the Petaluma Creamery and Ice cream shop who are always happy 
to see us and very welcoming. Many took the opportunity to buy some cheeses, and ice 
cream. This is where our Modesto couple finally caught up with the group, thanks for your 
perseverance!
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Andy leads the drivers’ meeting - Shockey pic



Following our short break we were off to the Chileno Valley which is probably one of 
the best roads in Sonoma County for our little cars; especially when started at the North 
end as we did on this drive. We’ve driven this road many times but have never seen the 
hills so green and fields turned into lakes following all the rain we’ve had. It was very 
different. As we got to the top of Wilson Hill we were treated to a sighting of very rare 
long horn bovine out of Africa whose horns are amazingly long and apparently hollow.  

Lunch was at Moylan’s Brewery and Irish Pub in Novato who had everything set up for 
the 28 of us having lunch. We were seated all together in 3 large groups and able to order 
from the open menu. The food came up surprisingly quickly for a large group and as 
always was delicious and never disappoints. I’ve got to say that Melissa at Moylan’s is 
really wonderful to deal with. We hope to see you all again next year.

9

Leprechauns Dan and Don in front of Don’s 
MGA. Preston photo

Other photos by Dan Shockey
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Here are a few photos 
from todays stellar 
drive. - Barbara Tapp

Editorial MGA coupe at 
right. Color is “Merlot” for 
wine country. Like the 
wine, it looks more red or 
burgundy depending on 
the light.

At the break by 
Andy Preston

At the break by Andy Preston

On the Road by Barbara Tapp

Shockey 
photo

Shockey 
photo



Irish Green Fever!        by Dan Shockey 
In the days of film photography, a condition known as “green sickness” occurred when 

the frame was filled with too much green: trees and grass. The landscape on the St. 
Paddy’s Day Tour was of so much green. But there was no sickness associated with it 
unless you count “Spring Fever,” and there was plenty of that for participants.  

The background for our road adventure was incredibly beautiful, new spring ‘Irish’ 
green everywhere with wildflowers beginning to show and still some water crossing the 
road. Lakes were formed by the plentiful rain. All the hard traffic and driving to get there 
was forgotten in the glory of the sun-drenched Sonoma countryside. Andy picked a superb 
route so the wonder unfolded curve after curve.  

For me, owning a sports car and working hard to keep it going is just for such a day as 
this. And days like this one are far too few for me. Driving many hours for this experience 
seems worth it, especially when done in such good company. I am green with envy for 
those of you who have ready access to such roads and company. 

I like dry-grass-and-oaks California hills as well so hope to see you enjoying the road 
in your MG every time of year! 
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On the Road by 
Barbara Tapp

Shockey photos
Is that St. Patrick’s gleaming staff?
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by Brian Sonner of Placerville

Great old logo!

Rattle Explained
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From the Triumph Travelers

Illustrations by George James, from “Sports Car Rallies, Trials and Gymkhanas”
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Keep Planning for 2024!
SPRING 

Sat., Apr. 13: Fantasy Junction Tour, John Hunt, p. 7


May 8-10: Sierra Tour by the Triumph Travelers. Guests 

welcome p. 14


Sun., May 19: Dixon All-Brit Meet, show & swap meet,  

p. 5



Sat., June 8: MGs by the Bay, Greenbrae, MGOC



Fri., June 28: South Marin Tour, Bob Bundy, p. 18


July 15-19, 2024: NAMGAR GT-49 at Mt. Hood, Oregon



Aug. 23-25: Heritage Classic, Canadian Classic MG 
Club, Vancouver, B.C., Jennifer Orum, 



Sept. 13-15: Back to the Beach, Kelloggs, Carmel


Oct. 14-18: GOF West, Folsom, CA

SUMMER - FALL



Motorized MG Factory Bike!
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Thanks to the Michigan Rowdies Club!



Cycling Computer for MG Use
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MGB VIN Stamp 
Someone has found this factory tool 
for marking MGB car numbers, 
standard stamps welded together. 
This explains the uneven level of 
stamping. Crude but effective!

Bonus: What model & year MGB?

From the MMM Register 
Bulletin



Southern Marin Tour 
Friday June 28th 

Organizers: MGOC Members Marty Rayman and Bob Bundy 
Gather: 9:30am in the Bank of America parking 
lot on Bridgeway in Sausalito  
Departure: 10:00 AM 
Destination: The Marin Headlands and a loop 
past Muir Woods and Muir Beach before ending 
up at the Corinthian Yacht Club for lunch.  
Lunch: Limited to the first 20 persons that sign 
up.   
The parking lot at the Corinthian will 
accommodate all our cars. If we have over 20 
people, do not fear as there are other excellent 
dining opportunities on the Tiburon Main Street.  
Email Bob to get on the tour and lunch list at 
bundyworld@comcast.net 
Corinthian Info: https://www.cyc.org/ 

Photo: Barbara Tapp

Photo: Marty Rayman                        Rayman

Rayman
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Kirk Prentiss

mailto:bundyworld@comcast.net
https://www.cyc.org/%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
mailto:bundyworld@comcast.net
https://www.cyc.org/%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
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My 2 Cents: Stay with the SUs. They 
are simple and reliable units that work 
well in all conditions. - Dan Shockey



The meeting started at 7:10pm; Summary of 
meeting by Andy Preston. 
Attendees: Kirk Prentiss, Andy Preston, Mark 
McGothigan, Dan Shockey, Steve Kellogg. 
Absent: Marla Preston, Mike Jacobsen, Georg 
Steneburg, John Hunt.   
Kirk advised everyone that the main focus of the 
meeting was to discuss and get an update on this 
year’s MGs by the Bay and handed the meeting 
over to Andy who went through the following 
summary. 
Summary of MGs by the Bay as of 3/11/24. 
Location Bon Air Shopping Ctr, Greenbrae, 
Ca 94904 
Contact Audrey Shapiro, Manager, 415 461 
0200 Ext 213, ashpiro@bonair.com 
Contract Andy has signed the contract and 
returned it to Audrey 
Insurance Mike is obtaining insurance from 
NAMGAR in the amount of $1M and $5M. 
Date  Saturday June 8 2024 
Time  Set up 7:30am, Gates open 
8:30am, Awards 1:30pm.  Ballots back by 12:00 
Poster/Flier Dan has completed the poster/flier 
with a photo from Kirk which has been approved 
by Audrey. Many thanks to Dan for his work on 
this.  Audrey will get the poster printed and use it 
to promote the event at BON AIR.  We will use an 
8.5 x 11 version as the official flier for the event. 
Registration  Mike has completed the pre-
registration form and Steve has added it to the 
website.  So far we have 2 registrations. 
Cost            $25 pre-registration, $30 after 
June 1, $10 ea additional car. 
Publicity        Mike to send a reminder to 
previous attendees.  
Contact previous attendees from last 3 years, 
send flier and entry form. 
Contact local car clubs including Cypress and 
USBCC. 
Field Layout   Same as last year.  Number of cars 
attending last time was ~40, assume same.  
P.A. System Mark to set up. Do you have 
everything you need?  Music to be 60s,70s and 
80s. 
**We need to discuss with Mike, envelope 
stuffing and how to get stuff from Elaine’s house 
to the show. 

Bon Air will be providing electrical outlet, 4 
tables, 6 chairs and 1 tent under the oak tree. 
Awards      Steve; after a discussion it was 
decided to go back to the former wood plaques 
with a photo of the flier with a small plaque 
below with the model and place.  Steve 
suggested Rallye Producions may be a potential 
source. 
Window Clings  Steve will research obtaining 50 
window clings for the 30th Annual MGsbtB to be 
included in the package.  He will also investigate 
obtaining 100 MGOC window clings for the club 
because we have sold out. 
Website        Steve has added the event to 
website and online registration form. 
Membership Renewal 
Following the MGsbtB discussion it was agreed 
that the Steve should send out a final reminder 
to all members who have not renewed their 
membership and advise them that they have up 
to the end of March otherwise they will be 
removed from the list. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm. 
 
Notes from Mike Jacobsen 
Mike is obtaining insurance in the amounts of 
$1M and $2M as the contract required, not $5M. 
If it needs to be $5M we have a problem! 
Mike will send out a reminder/announcement to 
past show attendees that are not also MGOC 
members. 
We can transport the show gear from Elaine's to 
Bon Air in Elaine's car. 
Question: Where will the packet stuffing take 
place? George's pub room is no longer available. 
I'll volunteer Elaine's home since it's where most 
of the supplied are now anyway, unless someone 
has a better place. 
I still think that we should stuff at Elaine's since 
Elaine will be hauling everything up to Bon Air 
the next day. It makes our logistics easier. 
While we can provide donuts, the main drawback 
to having the stuffing done at Elaine's is the lack 
of banana bread. However, Marcia assured me 
that there would be banana bread available, so I 
think we're good now. 

 

Zoom Board Meeting - MGs by the Bay 
Held on March 11, 2024
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Classified Ads 
Ads are free to MGOC members and $6.00 per month for non-members. 
Some ads picked up from other clubs. 
1959 MGA 1600: Black, Wire wheels, disc brakes, 1800cc motor. Member owned & 
garaged since 1983. $15,000. Contact Tom Morgan. 650-740-4116 (Posted 2/24) 
1959 Magnette ZB Varitone: Steel blue over Mineral blue. New paint, needs finished. 
Many many spares, $3500. In Turlock, Dale Wallace, 209-404-2051 (Posted 2/24) 
1966 MGB-GT Special Edition, 1968 MGB-GT with 5-speed. Dale (above), $6000 each, 
Famous TC: Phil Frank’s TC is available. Contact Allan Chalmers. 
allanchalmers@yahoo.com (Posted 2/24) 
Trailer for sale: Great for MG. Trailer belonged to Dave Laughlin. New tires and wiring. 
Single axle. $750.00. Member Stephen Born: scborn@hotmail.com (Posted 2/24) 
MGB Parts, Parts, Parts: Free MGB Driver and other magazines.  Lots of early MGB 
parts. Let me know what you are looking for. These are from Ken Gitting’s collection. 
Member Lynn Bryant at Lynnnberta@sbcglobal.net 
We list ads for 3 months. Advise if you want them extended. For 
additional ads, see prior issues of The Octagon or MGOCSF.org
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FREE Tools and Car Stuff  
These are car related items at George’s home at 9 
Pomona, El Cerrito, that are free for the picking. 
Must call George at 510-526-8951 to arrange pick 
up. 

• One exhaust manifold (model 
unknown) 

• One come-along winch 
• One pair heavy-duty jumper cables 
• One rolling stool, maids a milkin’ 
• One set dolly wheels 
• One acetylene torch with … 
• Two empty cylinders, lords a leapin’! 
• Two scissors jacks 
• Two service creepers 
• Two 220V extension cords 
• Three air hoses 
• Three valve covers (racer anyone?) 
• Four steering wheels 
• Ten jack stands 

     …. and a Partridge in a Pear Tree! (You 
locate and catch) Merry Christmas!

http://MGOCSF.org
http://MGOCSF.org


Member Notes 
France from Marty Rayman: (His photos at right) 
So far all is less expensive here. Google Saoû, France. E.g. renting a Fiat 500 
is euro 176/week. Nate calls this area, the Drôme, the "B side" of Provence, 
which is the next region south. 
Photos: Grandson Luca reading book that I purchased for him at Automobile 
Passion bookstore in Paris. And playing with MGB with caravan that I 
purchased from George’s collection. 
Thanks from Jennifer O.: 
I really enjoyed the article on Terry Sanders, who I remember from SSTS 
meetings, one of which was in he and Cindy's Warehouse home in Oakland. 
Burnt Spark Plug from Barbara T.: 
I was pretty scared when I smelled the smoke. All's good because I won my 
first trophy. And a memorable one at that. Will go out on the St Paddys Run 
and have been taking the car out between storms and painting a lot. Hope to 
see you soon. 
Memories from Marty: 
Particularly poignant was the wonderfully done section on TA Terry. I feel 
lucky to have known him. And Phil Frank's TC is for sale! 
Photo from a Rough Riders memorial visit to Phil Frank's house in 
Bolinas, 2008. I was honored to be invited with my TD (TeD). 
MGB Models from Don Scott: 
Of course I prefer the early MGBs with metal dashboards, as they are 
less complex and were made to a better quality level than later cars.  
But, there aren't many original MGBs, Mk1 or others, left that haven't 
suffered from wear, rust, time, neglect, and shoddy repair-work 
Feedback from New Member Don Herrick: 
Just wanted to let you know that Jeanne and I enjoyed today's St. Paddy's 
Day Tour very much. We had never been to those roads of Northern California. It was so 
beautiful and fun to be part of a group of MGs. We also enjoyed meeting members of the club. 
Hope to be joining you again. 
Wayne & Janet’s MGB, from Andy Preston: 
Hi, Guys. I believe this is Wayne's MGB. It appears that 
someone bought it and is now selling it. I hope it stays with 
someone in the club. 
I have many fond memories of drives to Breckenridge, 
Corvallis, Oregon and Utah with Wayne and Janet in their car 
and us in our Blue B. 
Confirmation from Wayne & Janet’s son CJ: 
We did, unfortunately, have to sell Dad’s MG last summer. 
With Will living in New Orleans with no garage and me living 
in Portland with a baby and already care-taking Dad’s 
Studebaker, we just didn’t see how we could realistically hang 
on to it. The poor thing hadn’t even run in two years when I 
sold it.  
That being said, I know the guy to whom I sold the car and restoring old and/or collectible cars is 
his business. So, it was bound to hit the market again, and there’s nothing that I would love more 
than to have someone in the club pick it up. If there’s interest then please reach out to the seller 
and to me so that I can help to facilitate, if possible. 
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New Members! 
Welcome back Scott Johnston of San Jose with a 1958 MGA Twin Cam, OEW (Old English 
White color) 

Welcome Joe Gresch of San Jose with a 1952 MG TD 

Welcome Don Herrick of San Jose with a 1979 MG Midget  

“I have lived in Silicon Valley and worked in the tech industry for many years, although I 
am retired now. I purchased my 1979 MG Midget (Midge) in Sunnyvale in 1984. I 
restored and painted it myself and I do most of the work on it myself. My biggest 
challenge is getting the smog testing to pass on a regular basis. Especially since CA 
requires all original emissions parts, which are hard to come by now. I enjoy driving it 4 
or 5 times a week, sometimes up onto the winding roads in the mountains. See attached 
photo of Midge.”
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Don’s photo above. Shockey photo on St. Paddy’s Tour
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